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 Tomorrow (Monday 13
th

) evening there will be a meeting of all the parents of the parish who wish to present their 

child for the Sacrament of Penance and First Holy Communion in 2011.  The meeting will be held at the Dunhill 

Multi-Education Centre at 8.00 p.m. and will begin the ‘Do This in Memory’ programme for the coming year. 

 There will be Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament in Dunhill Church on Wednesday from after 10.00 a.m. Mass 

until 1.00 p.m. and in Fenor Church on Friday from after 10.00 a.m. Mass until 12.00 noon. 

 Best of luck to all those who are receiving their Junior Certificate results this Wednesday.  We hope that your 

results will inspire you towards even greater things in the future.  Celebrate appropriately and have a great time. 

 Dunhill Multi Education Centre welcomes the return of our Coffee Mornings for the over 65's beginning this 

Wednesday, 15
th
 September at 11.00 a.m.  This month‟s guest speaker is Jim Ryan, who will talk on the topic 

„Poetry and Arias‟.  All are welcome, and we look forward to seeing you all. 

 The First Anniversary Mass for Father Colm O’Brien will be celebrated on Friday, 17
th

 September, at 7.30 p.m. 

in Holy Cross Church, Tramore.  The final total from the recent Memorial Cycle will be announced and everyone 

is welcome to attend.  

 Volunteer to become a Big Brother or Big Sister!  This is a fantastic new volunteering opportunity for people 

who want to make a difference in a young person‟s life.  The programme is about laughter, learning, friendship 

and, most importantly, fun!  The programme is open to adults who have one to two hours a week to share with a 

young person.  Initial training and ongoing support is provided for volunteers.  For more information contact your 

local project officer, Jean Power, at 086 8338970 or by email at jean.power@foroige.ie. 

 A Workshop on Children’s Liturgy will be held in St John‟s Pastoral Centre, Waterford, on Saturday, 25
th

 

September, at 9.45 a.m.  The workshop is designed to help all those involved in Children‟s Liturgy by providing 

materials and suggestions that will help with creating meaningful liturgy.  The facilitator will be Sr Antoinette 

Dilworth, RSJ.  Anyone wishing to attend should leave their contact details at the sacristy as soon as possible. 

 On Saturday, 09
th

 October, a full day‟s Music Workshop will be held in St John‟s Pastoral Centre, Waterford, 

from 10.00 a.m. until 4.00 p.m.  The workshop will be facilitated by Ian Callanan and will include music for 

Ordinary Time, Advent and Christmas.  Ian is one of Ireland‟s leading composers of liturgical music and much of 

his music has been used for radio and television broadcasts.  Full details from the Pastoral Centre on 051 874199 or 

at pastoralmail@eircom.net.  Early booking is advisable. 

 Questions people ask by Fr Silvester O’Flynn OFM Cap.  Email: silvesteroflynn@gmail.com 

Question: May I receive Holy Communion twice in the same day, for instance if I attend two funerals? 

Answer: I quote the Catechism: „The Church warmly recommends that the faithful receive Holy Communion each 

time they participate in the celebration of the Eucharist‟. (#1417) So, if you attend Mass twice, or even more often, 

in the same day, it is warmly recommended that you receive the Blessed Eucharist as the completion of your 

participation with the Lord. The law which restricted people from receiving no more than once a day came in when 

people were going from one altar to another for Communion without taking part in the full ceremony.   

 Another Good Reason not to mess with Children!  A school teacher was discussing the Ten Commandments 

with her five and six year olds.  After explaining the commandment to “honour” thy Father and thy Mother, she 

asked, “Is there a commandment that teaches us how to treat our brothers and sisters?”  Without missing a beat one 

little boy (the oldest of a family) answered, “Thou shall not kill!” 

 Last week‟s Parish Collection: Masses €463.66 & Envelopes €354.90.  Thank you for your continued support. 

  Sunday,  September 12
th

     

24
th

 Sunday in Ordinary Time, Year C 

Fenor Church at 9.30 a.m. 

Dunhill Church at 11.00 a.m. 

 Monday,   September 13
th

    Dunhill Church at 10.00 a.m. 

Tuesday,  September 14
th

          Both Churches at 10.00 a.m. 

Wednesday, September 15
th

              
 

Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament 

Both Churches at 10.00 a.m. 

Dunhill Church from after 10.00 a.m. Mass until 1.00 p.m. 

Thursday, September 16
th

            Fenor Church at 10.00 a.m. 

 Friday,  September 17
th

             

Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament 

Both Churches at 10.00 a.m. 

Fenor Church from after 10.00 a.m. Mass until 12.00 noon 

Saturday,  September 18
th

             Fenor Church at 6.30 p.m. 


